[SAMPLE] Pathfinder Club
Club Rules

Attendance

In order for a pathfinder to be allowed to pass investiture at the end of the year they will need to have attended 80% or more of the sessions.
Pathfinders who wish to join and remain in the Drum Corp. will need to show commitment by attending the majority of sessions. 

Punctuality

Pathfinders need to arrive on time for sessions. Lateness of over 15 minutes is not acceptable and will be recorded. Please note that persistent lateness could result in suspension or expulsion from the club. A fee of 50pence is payable when late. Please ensure that your child is present a minimum of 5 minutes prior to start time of club for each session.
Behaviour

Pathfinders are expected to act in a courteous and respectful manner at all times, and in accordance with the Pathfinder laws. Bad or rude behaviour will not be tolerated and, if persistent, will result in suspension or expulsion from the club.
Pick Up 
The Pathfinder club is restricted to 1 hour 45 minute sessions. The club is strictly not able to keep children beyond this time. Therefore, it is imperative that parents pick up their children in good time at the end of each session. 
Subs

The Pathfinder club can only run with the timely payment of subs in order to fund the various materials and activities. Therefore, we ask for the subs of each child to be paid if not weekly then on a quarterly basis and at the first session of each quarter. The club will not accept children whose subs have not been paid up to date.
Uniform
Pathfinders should wear their club uniform for all local sessions, with their relevant scarf and woggle. 

For other events, such as SEC camps, Pathfinder days and services, they will need to wear the Pathfinder Dress (Class A) uniform. Parents will be duly notified of those occasions.
Work / Requirements

All children will be registered into a class dependant on age at 1st September. There is a curriculum for each class and requirements that have to be completed within the club year so that your child is invested. We ask for your cooperation and help at home to ensure that your child completes any work that they have been set.
